Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Saturday, September 10, 2016
OFFICERS: Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson, Vice President Warren Miller, Treasurer Matthew Nimmer and Secretary Paula Zabela 
COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:   Martha Baxtresser, John Bilyeu, Paulina Masick, Skip Mersereau, Michael Mihailov, Karen Phinney and Debbie Sieff
I. OPENING PRAYER:

Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 6:23 pm.

II. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

The August 2016 Parish Council meeting minutes were reviewed. Paulina Masick motioned and Martha Baxtresser seconded.  Motion carried.

III. RECTOR’S REPORT:  Father Gregory.

Linda Beth Tucker has recently had hip surgery.  Please keep her in your prayers.
The Shadygrove Pregnancy Center Banquet is September 16, a few openings still exist. Father has been made aware of a family in our parish who has need of a Heating/Air condition system as theirs has been out of service for about a year. With winter soon approaching we would like to have an unofficial word of mouth to provide funds to help.   Cathy Tatusko’s sister has donated $1,500.00.  $750.00 has been designated for the Albania Orphanage. Approval has been given by the family for the other $750.00 to be used for the “drive” for the needy family in our parish.
Parishioners Nick & Maura Moser recently had a miscarriage.  Please keep the Moser family and infant Emma Rose in your prayers.

Stephen Andrew, the son of the Chancellor of the Diocese of Alaska, died in a plane crash.  Please remember him and his family in your prayers.
Tina Burpee explained that the dishwasher in the kitchen has to be replaced.  Tina has researched new dishwashers; they range from $3,000.00 to $10,000.00.  Leasing will also be considered.  A high temperature dishwasher is required by the inspector.  Warren Miller has agreed to investigate further.  Council can approve $4,500.00 but the balance has to be approved by the Parish.
IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   None    

V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Matthew Nimmer gave financial report for August 2016. He highlighted several items of importance.  He noted electric use will exceed the budgeted amount.  Net income for August was $26,314.09.  Paula Zabela motioned to accept the treasurer's report, Skip Mersereau seconded.  Motion carried.

VI. CORRESPONDENCE/ FACILITY REQUEST:  

None
VII. OLD BUSINESS 

1. PARISH BY-LAWS -  Demetri Datch has presented a printout from the MD SDAT which shows St. Mark is currently not in good standing and that George Leleck is the resident agent.  He stated that the Resident Agent should be changed to Father Gregory.
He also attached a printout from the SDAT’s real property division indicating that our property is owned by St. Mark Orthodox Church of Metropolitan Washington.  Demetri submitted a revised draft of the Amended and Restated By-Laws of Saint Mark Orthodox Church of Metropolitan Washington.  
A vote on the changes will take place at our 2016 Annual Meeting in November.
Warren Miller motioned, Skip Mersereau seconded.  Motion carried.

2. ELECTRIC METER – Warren Miller indicated that our meter readings from Pepco are 
    accurate.
3. SECURITY SYSTEM   – No update.
6. ADA DOOR OPENER - No update.

7. OTHER OLD BUSINESS – None.

_____________________________________________________________

VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   

Michael Thompson will not be here for the scheduled October 22nd meeting and asked it be rescheduled to October 29th.  Warren Miller motioned to change date, seconded by Skip Mersereau.  Motion carried.  

1. October Council Meeting – Saturday, October 29
2. November Council Meeting – Saturday, November 19
3. Annual Parish Meeting - Sunday, November 20
Council Vacancies – Members whose term ends at the end of this year are Michael Thompson, Warren Miller, Matthew Nimmer, Paula Zabela, Michael Mihailov.  The above are eligible for re-election.  John Bilyeu, Paulina Masick, Debbie Sieff and Skip Mersereau’s term will end 2017.

Members not eligible for re-election are Justin Barber, Martha Baxtresser, Karen Phinney.  

IX. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Skip Mersereau motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by John Bilyeu.   Motion carried.   Father Gregory closed the meeting with prayer at 7:10 pm.

Submitted by,
Paula Zabela, St. Mark Church Secretary
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